
Update for Royal Wootton Bassett & Cricklade 
Area Board

Update from Lydiard Millicent Parish Council

Date of Area Board Meeting 21 September 2016

Headlines/Key Issues

 Neighbourhood Plan Designated Area

 Football Season has started

 Two Vacancies

 Parish Office

 Lydiard Millicent Parish Council has been working very hard recently to set up a Steering 
Group to produce a Neighbourhood Plan for the Parish.  As a result of Lydiard Tregoz 
removing themselves from the NEW-V group Lydiard Millicent is now no longer able to 
continue either.  Wiltshire Council will be inviting comments on our LMAP Neighbourhood 
Plan Designated Area very shortly.

 The 2016/17 season for Lydiard Millicent Junior Football Club started on Sunday 11th 
September.  Adult volunteers and managers have marked out four pitches and a couple of 
friendly matches had been played to “test the ground”!  Thank you to all the volunteers 
who helped with preparation for this season.   Anyone interested in joining the Football 
Club, either with looking after the grounds or joining one of the teams should come along 
on a Sunday, where LMJFC will be pleased to see you.  

 There are currently two Parish Councillor Vacancies; co-option for these positions will be 
until May 2017, when all parish councillors in Wiltshire will be standing for election.

 The Parish Council has also recently opened an office so that members of the community 
and partner organisations can make contact more easily.  The office is situated in the 
Jubilee Club House, Meadow Springs and is open regularly on Tuesdays 2.00pm to 
4.00pm and Thursdays 10.00am to 12.00noon.   Appointments can be arranged, or “pop 
in if the door is open” at other times; especially if you would like to talk about helping with 
the LMAP Neighbourhood Plan or becoming a Parish Councillor.


